
	

 
 
 

BCB Annual General Meeting 
 
 
 
Date: Monday, June 2, 2025 
Time: 8:00 p.m. 
Location: Burlington Music Centre, Rehearsal Hall 

 
1. Call to Order 

The President, Steve Hewis, called the meeting to order at 8:00 
p.m. 

  
 

2. Confirmation of Quorum  
Steve confirmed that since 25% of the band membership were 
present (over 21 people) we could proceed with a duly 
constituted meeting. 

 
   

3. Adoption of Agenda 
     

Motion to adopt the Agenda 
Gordon Cameron moved to accept the Agenda as presented.  
Jeff Reynolds seconded the motion.  Vote:  All in favour; 
carried. 

 
 
 



	

 
4. Opening Remarks    

 Steve thanked Jane for organizing the band member survey 
and the members for completing the survey.  There were a lot 
of helpful comments which the Executive will sift through in 
preparation for a town hall where the issues can be discussed 
with the membership. 

 
 
 

5.  AGM Minutes 
 I) Adoption of the Minutes from the 2024 Annual  General      

Meeting, June 6, 2024 
 
Jeff suggested accepting the Minutes as read regardless of any 
typos or misspellings.  Kathryn can correct these errors and 
post an amended copy on the forum. 

 
Motion to adopt the Minutes from the June 6, 2024 AGM 
Sherrie Kerr moved to accept the Minutes as read. Helen 
Rudzroga seconded the motion. Vote: All in favour; carried. 

 
 

6.  Business arising from the 2024 AGM    
Steve asked if there was any business arising from last year’s 
AGM. No business was raised. 

 
7.  Financial Statements and Proposed BCB 2025-2026 

Budget 
 

The Treasurer, Dan Grieve, projected the Financial 
Statements for 2024-2025 and the Proposed Budget for 
2025-2026 on the Music Room screen and walked the 
membership through each of the 2 charts.  For further details 
see the Appendix at the end of the 2025 AGM Minutes. 
 
Dan said that the band’s finances are secure but there is a 
need to increase individual and corporate donations.  The 
position of Fundraiser is open and filling it would be to our 
benefit.  The band has been able to secure the equivalent of 



	

3 years of operating costs which allows it to continue 
functioning. 
 
In the past year the band has reached its target of $2000 for 
charities and has been able to exceed the target.   
 
BCB has a membership of 83 and it continues to be a 
challenge to find performance spaces large enough to  
accommodate the band.  We have been able to afford 2 
major concerts at the Holiday Inn.  Places like BPAC with 
rental fees of $7,000 - $8,000 are currently beyond our reach.  
If members know of other venues besides BPAC and 
Compass Point, please advise the Executive. 
 
The Executive usually meets monthly on Zoom and has 
renewed its annual membership for $280.  The Executive 
agreed to look into other options suggested like Google Meet. 
 
Ticket prices at Grace United Church are lower at $15 p.p. 
because the band continues to receive the St. Stephen’s 
Endowment and does not pay to use this performance space. 
Ticket prices have to be raised for larger venues like the 
Holiday Inn which charges $2,000 for its space.  The 
February 2026 Concert will have a higher ticket price 
because the band will have to pay the guest artists.  
 
The Executive will be looking for corporate funding to support 
the children’s Hallowe’en Concert.  

 
 

Motion to adopt the 2024-2025 Financial Statement and 
the Proposed BCB 2025-2026 Budget. 
 
Marie Limanni moved to adopt the 2024-2025 Financial 
Statement.   Paula-Ann Simon seconded the motion. Vote: All 
in favour; carried. 

 
Ashley Grieve moved to adopt the Proposed BCB 2025-2026   
Budget.  Barb Reynolds seconded the motion.  Vote: All in 
favour; carried. 



	

 
 
 8.  Reports 
  

l) President 
   Steve spoke about the sell-out concerts in February and May 

2025.  He also reviewed the summer concert schedule and 
pointed out that the Bandshell Concert in August would be on 
a Wednesday, not a Sunday as in previous years.  The 
Christmas Concert will be at the Holiday Inn again this year 
and our guests will be the St. Paul’s Handbell Choir. The 
Executive is also planning to expand the children’s 
Hallowe’en Concert in the fall and will be asking for a larger 
performance space.  Looking forward to February 2026, 
Steve and the Executive have arranged a series of concerts 
in cooperation with the Dundas Valley Orchestra to celebrate 
Black History Month.  Steve has arranged with the Halton 
Caribbean Association to feature its Steel Pan and Parang 
groups as our guests in February 2026.  In May 2026, the 
concert BCB Presents will feature a number of small 
ensembles from our band.  

 
In conclusion, Steve thanked the band members for their help   
in promoting BCB’s concerts, buying tickets, and spreading 
the word about the “Catch the Ace” fundraiser. 

     
   
 
 
 
 ll) Director of Music 

Joanne thanked the band for its efforts over the last year.  
She paid tribute to the work of the Programming Committee. 
The Committee tries to select a mix of music at different 
levels and welcomes suggestions from all band members. 
   
The text of Joanne’s report is found in the Appendix at the 
end of the 2025 AGM Minutes. 

 
 



	

 
 lll) Band Survey 

Jane Clifton summarized some of the survey results and 
comments from band members.  Most members reported 
enjoying being part of the band.  The Conductor and 
Assistant Conductor were popular and most members did 
not mind the challenges of some of the musical selections. 
Notably, most members do not appreciate talking during 
rehearsals.  Everyone seems to appreciate the social 
activities and in particular values Notations.   
 
Jane thanked everyone for filling out the survey forms.  The 
Executive will be reviewing all the results and comments of 
the survey.  Lisa Liang offered to put a link to the survey on 
the forum. 
 

 
 
Motion to accept the Reports of the President, the 
Director of Music, and Jane Clifton’s Report of the Band 
Survey 
 
Gordon Cameron moved to accept all three Reports.  Kat 
Scarlett seconded the motion.  Vote: All in favour; carried. 

 
 
 
 

9.  Extraordinary Resolution to not have an audit or       
financial review engagement. 

 
 Steve explained that 80% of the membership has to support 

the motion to forego an audit or financial review.  An audit is 
costly and has not been performed for the last several 
years. 

 
 Robin Battye moved to support this Resolution.  James 

Lunn seconded the motion.  Vote: All in favour; carried.      
 
 



	

 10. Election and Installation of the Executive 
 
Kamara presented the list of confirmed candidates and asked 
If there were any further nominations from the floor.  The only 
nomination came from Kat Scarlett who nominated herself for 
the position of Director-at-large.  
 
 
The following candidates have been nominated: 
 
Seeking election or reelection: 
Vice President – Jeff Reynolds (Term 1 yr., Year 9) 
Treasurer – Dan Grieve (Term 1 yr., Year 3) 

   Membership Director - Lisa Y. Liang  -  (2 year term) 
   Library Director - Laura Cristiano  - (2 year term) 

  Directors-at-large – 1) Paula-Ann Simon (1 year term)          
 
 

Open Positions - Voting Directors  
Secretary – Leslie McAlister (Term 1 yr., Year 1) 
Director-at-large for Publicity and Marketing – Kat Scarlett     
(1 year term) 
Fundraising Director - no candidates have been nominated. 

 
 

Not up for election: 
These positions will be up for election in June 2026: 
 President - Steven Hewis  (Term 1 yr., Year 9) 
 Facilities and Equipment Director - Dan Grieve 
 Directors-at-large – 1) Gordon Cameron; 2) Marie Limanni; 
 3) Jane Clifton 
  
  
Ex-officio/Non-voting:  

 Past President - Kamara Hennessey  
 Director of Music - Joanne Romanow  
 

Steve thanked Kamara Hennessey, Past President, for 
presenting the list of candidates for the 9th year in a row 

 



	

Motion to close the nominations and accept the Slate of 
Candidates as presented. 

 
Leah Jagger moved to close the nominations and accept the 
slate of candidates as presented.  Peter Burton seconded the 
motion.  Vote: All in favour; carried. 

  
 
11. Membership Fees 
 

The Executive has proposed an increase to $30 for the   
annual membership fee.  
 
Barb Reynolds moved to accept the membership fee 
increase.  Kat Scarlett seconded the motion.  Vote: All in 
favour; carried. 

 
 
12.  New Business – no new business 
 
 
13.  Announcements 
  

1) Steve congratulated Julian Lam on his new position as 
Conductor of the Dundas Concert Band. Julian will be 
stepping down as Assistant Conductor of the BCB, creating 
a new opening for Assistant Conductor. 
 

2) The Programming Committee now has two openings to be 
filled.  The Committee consists of the Conductor (Joanne 
Romanow), Assistant Conductor(now vacant), Librarian  
(Laura Cristiano), and one additional opening  as Leah 
Jagger is finishing her term.  Anyone interested in joining 
the Committee should contact either Joanne or Steve. 

 
       
14. Motion to adjourn the AGM at 9:14 p.m. 

Gordon Cameron moved to adjourn the meeting.  Paula-Ann   
Simon seconded the motion.  Vote:  All in favour; carried. 
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